BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of Assets Committee Meeting with Allotment Holders held at the Isabella Community Centre, Ogle Drive, Blyth, on Tuesday 14 September 2010.

PRESENT: -

Councillors:


J Condon (Deputy Chair)





A L Gibbs-Barton





R Parker





P Reid

IN ATTENDANCE: -
Town Clerk:

S Noddings

Members of the Public:
14
AO24/10
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors Lovatt and Ellis.
A025/10
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest.

A026/10
3.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 JULY 2010



The minutes were discussed and agreed to be a true and 

proper record.  They were then signed by the Deputy Chair.

A027/10
4.
UPDATE REGARDING AGREED ACTIONS ARISING 

REGARDING ALLOTMENTS



Please see attached table of information.

4.1
Notification regarding the use of Rat Poison – it was agreed that we need to check with both Killgerm and the Environmental Team at County what notification is required for neighbouring property.  Action:  SN to bring information to the next meeting with Allotment Holders.
Initials:
4.2
Derelict Allotments (Item 9 in the table) - Councillor Gibbs-Barton explained that the derelict land allotments had not been re-designated and therefore should be transferred to Blyth Town Council by Northumberland County Council.  Action: SN to write to Northumberland County Council regarding the transfer of land.
4.3  
Blyth Federation of Allotment Association – document prepared by Councillor Gibbs-Barton was circulated and it was agreed that it would be discussed fully at the next meeting of the Assets Committee and Allotment Holders on Tuesday 2 November 2010.  Action:  SN to write to Thom Bradley of Blyth CVA inviting him to attend the meeting and/or support the development of a Federation.
A028/10
5.
UPDATE ON DRAFT QUESTIONNAIRE PREPARED 



BY COUNCILLOR REID

Councillor Reid apologised for the delay and explained that she would be re-sending the draft questionnaire to David Clough for his comments prior to the final draft being circulated to all allotment holders and Associations.  The results of the survey would then be shared with the meeting with allotment holders on Tuesday 2 November 2010.
Action: Councillor Reid (PR) to forward draft questionnaire to David Clough before final draft circulated and analysed by the Town Clerk (SN).
A029/10
6.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:
6.1
Councillor Gibbs-Barton was asked whether there had been any progress regarding the Community Payback project.  He hoped that there would be more to report at the next meeting as the indication had been that they would not be able to start anything new until the autumn.

6.2
Thank you letter to be sent to allotment holders at Bebside for their co-operation over the access issue.  Letter to emphasise need for ongoing co-operation and the need to brief any visitors to the allotments on the access arrangements.  Action:  SN
Initials:
6.3
SN stated that the complete Waiting List would be available from the following Monday.

6.4
It was noted that a lock was required for the Gate at Laverock Place.  Action:  SN

6.5
It was noted that in addition the damaged notice board at Wensleydale Allotments there was now also damage to notice boards at South Farm and Tenth Avenue.  Action:  SN

6.6
It was agreed that due to the problems in obtaining keys for the existing locks on notice boards a quotation would be obtained for the replacement of locks and provision of keys.  Action:  SN

6.7
The list of Priorities for Action and timescales resulting from the inspection of allotments in April 2010 was requested and it was agreed that this would be available for the next meeting on Tuesday 2 November 2010.  It was specifically requested that the issue of drainage be fed back at the next meeting. Action:  PL
6.8
The Town Clerk explained that at the recent Northumbria in Bloom Awards Blyth Town had received a Bronze Award while the Athol Court Project had received a Gold Award for community involvement.  She asked everyone for good ideas/examples to be included in the 2011 judging.  Councillor Gibbs-Barton suggested that we encourage shops to provide containers for floral displays and that support would be provided by the allotment holders.  Action:  All – to be discussed more fully at a future meeting.
A024/10
7.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING WITH ALLOTMENT 

HOLDERS AND ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATIONS

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 2 November 2010, 7.00pm at the Isabella Community Centre, Ogle Drive, Blyth.

Signed by the Chair: ....................................................................

Date: ...........................................................
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